# Happening This Week

Regular Office Hours - Monday - Thursday 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM

**WEDNESDAY** 9:00 AM Tots Open Gym 7:00 PM Stephens Ministry

7:00 PM Prayer Meeting

**SUNDAY** 10:00 AM Sunday Worship Service

1:00 PM Mahima Prasansha Church

Service



Please remember that Bethany is a 'Scent Sensitive' environment.

### How to get in touch with us:

160 Lancaster Street East Kitchener, ON N2H 1N2

(519) 745-0151 info@bethanyemc.ca



@bethany\_emc



bethanyemc.ca



Bethany Evangelical Missionary Church

## **Weekly Facts And Figures**

Attendance last week: 153

Giving

BethanyMinistries.......\$4,398.20 Other Income......\$00.00 Total General Budget...\$4,398.20

Roof Offering......\$ 10.00 Total Roof Donations ...\$14,977.00 July 15, 2018

At Bethany our desire is to lead people into a transforming relationship with Jesus Christ.

Gather, Grow, Give.

# gather.

#### 10:00 AM SUNDAY SERVICE

#### **NURSERY**

Nursery care is available for children 3 years of age and under beginning at 9:45 am. Upon dismissal from the service, children JK through Grade 2 meet in the following locations:

### Grades 2 and Under - Downstairs in Room A4

Sunday School classes conclude at 11:15 am or when the service concludes. Parents, please sign in your children Nursery through SK in their classrooms. Children Nursery through Grade 3 should be picked up in their classrooms.

#### **ACTIVITY PACKS**

Activity packs are available in the back foyer for children in Grade 3 – 6 to use during the service. Feel free to pick one up for your child before the service starts!

### **GUEST WELCOME**

If you are a guest today, please stop by the Welcome Banner just to the left of the stage by the 'accordion doors' following the service!

#### **NEPALI CHURCH SERVICE**

The Mahima Prasansha Nepali Church meets at 1 pm downstairs in our Youth Room each Sunday afternoon.

# grow.

### **PRAYER CHAIN**

To communicate prayer requests, please contact Judy Golds at 519-241-0224 or email **judygolds15@gmail.com** 

## give

### **BLOCK PARTY**

It isn't too early to begin thinking about how you can help at this year's Block Party. This outreach to our neighbourhood had 600 people attend last year! We need volunteers for set up and clean up and for staffing the various areas. If you have helped in the past, THANK YOU, and please consider helping again this year. If you have never helped, why not? Come be the face of Bethany to our neighbours on September 9<sup>th</sup>. Sign up sheets will be available starting next week at the Bethany Centre.

### **MISSION GIVING**

This year during Kids Camp, the children were encouraged to bring in school supplies to support Joed and Djulie's efforts with school children in Haiti. Stop by the back table, or the Bethany Centre, to see what is being collected, and where you could contribute. If you can't bring in supplies, donations for help with the shipping costs would also be appreciated.

### announcements.

### **OUR SYMPATHY**

Please keep Nancy and family in your thoughts and prayers, as they celebrated the life of their father and grandfather, Ellis Lageer yesterday afternoon.

### **LADIES NIGHT OUT - TUESDAY, JULY 24**

Last day to sign up! Join us at Bingeman's for mini golf and then at Andrea Tompkins for ice cream. See the bulletin board, Bethany Centre, or <u>Women of Bethany Team</u> for more details. (Aileen Wittich, Andrea Tompkins, Darlene Snider, Joyce Stewart, Shirley Forde, Debi Snider)

### STEERING COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS

The Steering Committee is encouraging everyone who attends Bethany to make a time to meet with them over the coming weeks. Phone or email Aileen and Debi in the office, and they will be happy to help set that up. Several dates in July and August are available.

### **CONSTRUCTION AT SUDDABY**

There is construction at Suddaby School this summer. You will still be able to park in their parking lot, but there may not be any overflow space beyond that.

#### **THANK YOU**

A huge thank you to all those who helped with the Kids Camp this past week! The program wouldn't run without our volunteers, so thank you for being Jesus in the lives of those who attended.

### **CHILD CARE NEEDED**

A family in our neighbourhood is seeking a Christian home for their daughter's day care, 4 days a week until approximately March 2019. If you live in the neighbourhood and can meet this need, please contact the office (info@bethanyemc.ca or 519-745-0151) for details.